
How does RRP relate to other pilot projects, such as the Confidential Close Calls 
Reporting System (C3RS), Changing At-Risk Behaviors (C.A.B.), and  Safety 
Through Employees Exercising Leadership (S.T.E.E.L.)? 
RRP evolved from pilot programs such as these into an industry-wide initiative to 
encourage the adoption of proactive risk-based safety initiatives more broadly. C3RS, 
C.A.B. and S.T.E.E.L. are voluntary pilot programs involving partnerships between 
labor, management, and the FRA. Each of the pilot projects contains many of the key 
elements we expect to include in the RRP, such as:  

• involvement and commitment from all key stakeholder groups;  
• confidential, systematic and objective data gathering, analysis, and reporting;  
• employee protection; 
• problem solving and corrective actions; and  
• long-term sustainability mechanisms.  

The RRP effort will combine pilot projects like these into a broader safety program to be 
developed with support from the industry stakeholders.  
 


